From: Carla Gutcher <ontariopokerroom@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, May 9, 2017 3:39 PM
To: SGGA Exhibits
Subject: Vote No on SB2190

This 1s our email. Vote NO ON SB2190



Dear Senators,

The purpose of this letter is to give the senate members an accurate example of our business
and how it operates under current law pertaining to Poker and Social Gaming. To my
knowledge the existing law has been in effect since 1974 and worked very well. We are small
business owners located in Ontario, Oregon. | would like you to vote NO in the strongest
possible terms on bill SB 2190 Social Gaming changes.

Background:

My wife and | own a small mom and pop poker room and Social Club that serves Eastern
Oregon and the lower Treasure Valley of Idaho. We have worked diligently to provide a safe,
comfortable, and pleasant place to play poker and other games in a social setting that was
missing from the city of Ontario. In less than a year we have built a 400 person customer base
and had a positive influence on the City of Ontario while providing this service. We have helped
numerous other small businesses along the way by bringing our customers into the city.

We have had many challenges along the way to building our business and have complied with
every legal requirement that the current state law demands. The current law is not vague, and
is successful in regulating poker and social gaming. While reading some of the concerns listed
by the House committee | can assure you that we are in compliance in every way. For example,
we are in compliance for all of the following issues:

e We pay local, state, and federal income taxes and license fees

e We have security systems in place and have had No problems or crime incidences in our
business.

e All games played are player dealt and no rake is taken by the house. There is a 100%
payback to the players.

e Legal poker attracts upstanding citizens of all walks of life including doctors, lawyers,
law enforcement, ranching, farming, contractors, and numerous others. It brings in a
tremendous diversity of people who like to play games. NOT criminals.

As you can see, legal poker and social gaming has a positive effect on a community. If you
change the law by passing this bill you will PROMOTE the very bad issues you will not want to
have happen. lllegal poker houses do not:

e Pay taxes

They attract crime because illegal operations are by definition places criminals will go
e Will take a rake at the expense of the players
e Not help the economy by bringing in customers who patronize other legal businesses



| know these assertions to be fact because many of my customers live in Idaho. There is no legal
poker in Idaho. My customers from there are playing in Ontario because it is legal, safe, and an
social atmosphere free from worry about crime.

Economics/Detrimental Effects:

My wife and | have put all our resources into our small business. If the bill passes it will
effectively bankrupt us. This fact is plain and simple. In addition, the trickle down affect will
impact the numerous other small businesses and vendors that we do business with. This is a
fact.

In conclusion, please vote NO on SB 2190. It will have only negative effects on small business
and personal livelihoods.

Thank You.

Sincerely,

Jon and Carla Gutcher

Ontario Poker Room and Social Club



City of Ontario
Office of the Mayor
444 SW 4t Street
Ontario, OR 97914
Voice (541)889-7684
Fax (541)889-7121
dnvont@msn.com

May 5, 2017

Senator Chuck Riley, Chair
Senate General Government & Accountability Committee
Via email: Sen.chuckriley@oregonlegislature.gov

Senator Riley:

With regard to HB2910, which now sits in the Senate, I, as Mayor, with
unanimous consensus of the Ontario City Council, strongly urge you to NOT
move forward with this Bill. For Ontario, social gaming is good for our
community as it brings the games out of the back rooms and cellars, into the
daylight, with players having nice places to gather for socializing and fun in a
safe atmosphere.

Ontario is located at least three hours away from the nearest casino, and the
local religious and non-profit organizations in our area are not able to meet the
everyday needs of its citizens who want to sit down and play a friendly game of
Texas Hold ‘Em, Hearts, or a rousing game of darts.

In 2016, the City Council restructured an existing ordinance, establishing the
first “Ontario Poker Room and Social Club”. The establishment opened its doors,
and the Ontario community is better for it.

Owners Jon and Carla Gutcher, not only run a safe location for folks to socialize,
but they have also been involved in the efforts to “revitalize” the downtown
corridor, which has brought new energy into our fair city. To date, there have
been zero issues, problems, or complaints related to this business, and truly,
only positive things have been noted.

The question posed is this: Why try to fix something that is not broken?

Again, we ask that you please deny the Bill to close commercial gaming, which

is now regulated and monitored. Such a cessation will only drive it back

underground - a place local and state agencies are unable to reach.
/-"‘H—h“\-‘
Sincerely,

Ronald Verini, Mayor
City of Ontario



City of Ontario
Office of the Mayor
444 SW 4t Street
Ontario, OR 97914
Voice (541)889-7684
Fax (541)889-7121
dnvont@msn.com

May 5, 2017

Senator Ted Ferrioli
Senate Republican Leader, District 30
Via email: Sen.tedferrioli@state.or.us

Senator Ferrioli:

The city is of the understanding that HB2910 has reached the Senate side. To
that end, the below letter was sent to each member of the Senate General
Government & Accountability Committee today.

With regard to HB2910, which now sits in the Senate, I, as Mayor, with
unanimous consensus of the Ontario City Council, strongly urge you to NOT
move forward with this Bill. For Ontario, social gaming is good for our
community as it brings the games out of the back rooms and cellars, into the
daylight, with players having nice places to gather for socializing and fun in a
safe atmosphere.

Ontario is located at least three hours away from the nearest casino, and the
local religious and non-profit organizations in our area are not able to meet the
everyday needs of its citizens who want to sit down and play a friendly game of
Texas Hold 'Em, Hearts, or a rousing game of darts.

In 2016, the City Council restructured an existing ordinance, establishing the
first "Ontario Poker Room and Social Club”. The establishment opened its doors,
and the Ontario community is better for it.

Owners Jon and Carla Gutcher, not only run a safe location for folks to socialize,
but they have also been involved in the efforts to "revitalize” the downtown
corridor, which has brought new energy into our fair city. To date, there have
been zero issues, problems, or complaints related to this business, and truly,
only positive things have been noted.

The question posed is this: Why try to fix something that is not broken?

Again, we ask that you please deny the Bill to close commercial gaming, which is
now regulated and monitored. Such a cessation will only drive it back
underground - a place local and state agencies are unable to reach.

-/Ronald Verini, Mayor
City of Ontario
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Ontario Poker Room and Social Club

This month we would like to introduce you to Jon and Carla Gutcher,
owners of the Ontario Poker Room and Social Club. Their unique
business was the first of its kind in this area, and they've worked hard to

create an environment that's fun, relaxed and welcoming to poker players
and gamers alike.

Located in Ontario, Oregon, the
birth of Ontario Poker Room and
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Social Club came from the
culmination of a combination of
several factors. Jon and Carla | -

have always loved playing poker. pO ER RooM: -°
They wanted to build a business of N ocaT Clal
their own that would "keep them 4
busy" as they got closer to
retirement from their careers, and
they wanted to build something
worthwhile that they could pass on
to their kids. Originally from Bend,
Oregon, the Gutchers recognized

Carla and Jon Guicher

upon relocating to Eastern Oregon that poker players were simply out of
luck on this side of the state, the closest casinos being several hours
away. The solution? Bring something to Ontario!

8 Social gaming, by definition, is "a game
(other than lottery) between players in a
private business, private club or place of
public accommodation where no house
player, house bank or house odds exist, and
there is no house income from the operation
of the game." Oregon allows several types of
gambling but cities are allowed to place their
own ordinances and codes. Prior to 2016,
social gambling was prohibited in Ontario. Jon and Carla had seen other
legal card rooms around the state and knew it was something that was
worth bringing to Ontario. They did research on other social gambling
businesses around the state, gathered data, researched state
requirements and regulations, and presented their findings to the City
Council in hopes that the city ordinances could be changed. The ambitious
couple also held many community meetings to educate residents about
social gambling, explain the benefits to the community and city, and to do
away with the "speakeasy" stereotype, or other concerns that might be on
people's minds.

Poker Room players

Their presentation to the city was a success and their hard work paid off.
In 2016 the city reshaped the ordinances, and Ontario's first social
gaming establishment was opened. Anytime new waters are explored,
unexpected issues and unforseen complications arise, but the Gutchers
have worked through these things with the city management, and they are
better for the experiences. The guidelines and laws for legal gambling are
strict and well-enforced at all levels, but in dealing with laws, ordinances
and the "powers that be", Jon and Carla say "stand up for yourself and
press on through the obstacles, and always pursue your dreams”.

While poker is the main draw
for most of the people who
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walk in the doors, the
Gutchers encourage their
customers to play ANY kind
of game! They have hearts,
spades, euchre, cribbage
and other games, and they
welcome a "bring your own
game" policy - encouraging
groups of people to come in and use their space to play any game they'd
like, with a large group or small. They offer food, a selection of wine and
beer, and a big screen TV to keep tabs on the big game. For customers
interested specifically in playing poker for cash, there are events every
night of the week, and frequent tournaments, and The Poker Room
currently runs up to 4 tables at a time.

As they see the continued increase in customers, Jon and Carla have
exciting ideas for their place. Their biggest vision is to to expand into the
upstairs of their current building. They want to open a full bar and
restaurant, increase the poker capacity to 15-20 tables, and create the
space to host other large group games such as Magic the Gathering (a
card/deck building game popular with large groups). In short, the
Gutchers want the people coming into Ontario Poker Room and Social
Club to love the "social" as much as the "poker" and all the energy they
put into the business supports that philosophy.

Chris Hollaway, SBDC advisor, has worked closely
with the Gutchers throughout their journey. As they
began to brainstorm about this vision early on, Chris
helped them navigate the world of state and local
requirements/regulations. As permissions were
gained and they began gathering speed, Chris and
the Gutchers worked to develop their online
LY presence, including a website and
Ch”_ Hol} "8 a Facebook page. Now that the Poker Room is off
—'—HDC Advisor and running, Chris has continued to work closely with
- the Gutchers, providing mentoring services, and
acting as a sounding board for brainstorming about ideas for adding new
elements to the business and new ways to reach out to customers. Jon
and Carla have been very appreciative of his involvement and of the role
that the SBDC has played in getting their business open, steady and
growing.

Small business are often born from something a person loves, and then
they find a way to turn their passion into a business. Do you have an idea
you've tossed around for awhile? Do you have new ideas for a business
you already own? We'd love to assist you! Call the SBDC office at 541-
881-5772 to schedule an appointment.
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